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CONWAY PLANNING BOARD 
 

MINUTES 
 

FEBRUARY 8, 2001 
 

A meeting of the Conway Planning Board was held on Thursday, February 8, 2001, beginning at 
7:05 p.m. at the Conway Town Office in Center Conway, NH.  Those present were:  Chair, 
Sheila Duane; Selectmen’s Representative, Gary Webster; Secretary, Conrad Briggs; John 
Waterman; Robert deFeyter; Arthur Bergmann; Alternate, Martin Frank; Planning Director, 
Thomas Irving; and Recording Secretary, Holly Meserve. 
 
REVIEW AND ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES 
 
The Minutes of January 11, 2001, should be amended as follows:  page 1, paragraph 3 under 
Article 147-20, line 2 should read, “…it is fatally flawed.  Mr. deFeyter…”; and page 2, 
paragraph 4 under Knox, line 8, should read, “…removed anyway.  Mrs. Eastman had a concern 
with granting of the waivers on the Knox property that may affect their property in the future.  
Motion unanimously…”. 
 
At the request of the Planning Board, Mildred Eastman was asked to clarify her concerns (see 
attached letter dated February 6, 2001).  Mr. Webster made a motion, seconded by Mr. 
Frank, to adopt the Minutes of January 11, 2001 as amended.  Motion unanimously 
carried. 
 
Mr. deFeyter made a motion, seconded by Mr. Bergmann, to continue the Minutes of 
January 25, 2001, until the next meeting.  Motion unanimously carried. 
 
C.N. BROWN – MINOR SITE PLAN REVIEW CONTINUED (1999 TAX MAP 215, 
PARCEL 13/OLD TAX MAP 69, PARCEL 19) FILE #MR00-19 
 
Mr. Bergmann stepped down at this time.  Mr. Irving stated that the applicant has submitted a 
request for a continuance, as well as two letters to allow the review to go over the 65-day 
requirement per RSA and the 90-day requirement per the Site Plan Review Regulations.   
 
Mr. deFeyter made a motion, seconded by Mr. Webster, to continue the application until 
February 22, 2001.  Motion unanimously carried.  Mr. deFeyter stated that he still has a 
concern with the light on the back of the building.  Mr. Irving stated that the lighting issue will 
be resolved. 
 
ALTERNATE VEHICLE SYSTEMS, LLC – FULL SITE PLAN REVIEW CONTINUED 
(1999 TAX MAP 253, PARCEL 82/OLD TAX MAP 12, PARCEL 40-8) FILE #FR01-02 
 
Mr. Bergmann rejoined the Board at this time.  Edgar Allen of Thaddeus Thorne Surveys and 
Bob Gillis, applicant, appeared before the Board.  The Board reviewed the changes.  Ms. Duane 
read a waiver request for Article 123-30.D.(6).  Ms. Duane read the requirements to grant a 
waiver.  Ms. Duane appointed Mr. Frank as a voting member for this evening.  Mr. Frank made 
a motion, seconded by Mr. Briggs, to approve the waiver request for Article 123-30.D.(6).  
Motion unanimously carried. 
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Ms. Duane asked for public comment; there was none.  Mr. Frank made a motion, seconded 
by Mr. Briggs, to conditionally approve the application for Alternative Vehicle Systems, 
LLC conditionally upon adding all granted waivers to the plans; adding a gate that is 20 
feet wide at the driveway; a performance guarantee for 50% of all site improvements; 
when the conditions have been met, the plans can be signed out-of-session; and this 
conditional approval will expire in 30-days.  Motion unanimously carried. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
 
Amendment to Chapter 123:  Mr. Irving stated that he amended Chapter 123 to remove any 
mention of staff reviews because the Town no longer allows staff reviews and then renumbered 
the chapter accordingly.  Mr. Briggs made a motion, seconded by Mr. Webster, to accept the 
changes as administrative.  Motion carried with Mr. deFeyter and Mr. Bergmann 
abstaining from voting.   
 
Committee for Ordinance and Regulation Amendments:  After a brief discussion, Mr. 
Bergmann made a motion, seconded by Mr. Frank, to establish a committee for ordinance 
and regulation amendments.  Motion carried with Mr. deFeyter, Ms. Duane and Mr. 
Waterman voting in the negative.  Mr. Bergmann made a motion, seconded by Mr. Frank, 
to amend the motion to have up to four (4) citizens-at-large on the committee.  Motion 
carried with Mr. Waterman and Mr. deFeyter voting in the negative. 
 
Consultant Selection Committee:  Mr. Irving stated that this committee will be subject to Town 
vote, but he would like to get the ball rolling in case it does pass.  Mr. Briggs made a motion, 
seconded by Mr. Webster, to establish a Consultant Selection Committee with the Chair to 
appoint the two Planning Board representatives.  Motion carried with Mr. Bergmann 
voting in the negative. 
 
Master Plan Community Feedback Committee:  Mr. Irving stated that he would like to wait to 
establish this committee until there is a consultant.   
 
Resignation of Stacy Sand:  Ms. Duane read the attached resignation letter from Stacy Sand.  
Mr. deFeyter made a motion, seconded by Mr. Bergmann, to accept Ms. Sand’s letter of 
resignation with regrets.  Motion unanimously carried.   
 
Trailers:  Mr. Frank made a motion, seconded by Mr. Briggs, to take the issue of storage 
trailers off the table.  Motion unanimously carried. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Holly L. Meserve 
Recording Secretary 
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